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Report of the 15th visit to Ulaanbaatar 
10 – 20 September, 2015 

 
 
Participants: 
Nouzha Maazouz, University Clinics Essen 
Prof. Dr. Walter Popp, University Clinics Essen 
 
 
Hospitals 
 
Nouzha Maazouz brought a big load of new instruments for Hospital No 2. She 
worked there full time the whole week to change and improve situation in CSSD of 
the hospital. With support from MedClean also videos were produced showing how to 
reprocess the instruments in a correct way. These videos were shown during a 
workshop on 18 September in Hospital No 2 which around 200 persons participated. 

 
Nouzha Maazouz will prepare an own report. 
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Together with Dr. Gantumuur from MedClean, Prof. Walter and Nouzha Maazouz 
visited Erdenet and had a visit to „Erdenet Medical“ Hospital which is a private clinics 
for outpatients, financed by Erdenet Mining Company. 

 
 
Prof. Walter visited the newly constructed Pediadrics Clinic in Chingeltej district. It is 
a nice and colorful building and construction was planned successfully by Dr. Uka.  

 
 
Meetings 
 
There were meetings with responsible persons from 

 Health V project / ADB,  
 City Medical Emergency Center,  
 Hospital No 2, 
 1st Maternity hospital, additionally with  
 MP Derbishdagva, 
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 MP N. Enkhbold. 
 
 
Symposium 
 
Prof. Walter gave a presentation at the Monos International Scientific Conference on 
11 September which took place on behalf of 25 years anniversary of Monos.  
 
For 2 days, Prof. Walter was on a symposium in Beijing, China. 
 
Prof. Walter got a medal from Chingeltej district because of his activities there. 

 
 
Conclusions and next steps 
 
The website of MeshHp project was reorganised by Khandaa. 
 
Dr. Mungunkharaa will come end of October for a longer study visit in Germany. 
 
A group of drivers from Emergency service will come to Essen in 2016. 
 
Another group of MeshHp will come in 2016, too. 
 
As the German Ministry of Health will finish its financial support to MeshHp at the end 
of 2015, a public charity “MeshHp” was founded just now in order to support further 
work of MeshHp. The chair is Prof. Walter, vice chair is Patrick Kreuz and treasurer is 
Monika Raffenberg. We will inform you about this society in the next future. 
 
 
 
 
Walter Popp, 7 October 2015 
 
 


